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Two directors join Housing Commission to lead  

Rental Assistance Program, Finance Division 
 
 

SAN DIEGO – The San Diego Housing Commission has hired Lenny Moore as Director of the 
agency’s Rental Assistance Program, and John Pfeiffer as Director of Finance/Chief Financial Officer.  
 
“After conducting a nationwide search, the San Diego Housing Commission has recruited two 
outstanding individuals who possess exceptional financial and business expertise to help move our 
organization to high levels of success,” said Elizabeth C. Morris, President & CEO of the San Diego 
Housing Commission.  
 
Lenny Moore – As the Director of the Rental Assistance Program, Lenny Moore will be responsible 
for the management of the agency’s Section 8 housing voucher program, a $134.5 million federally 
funded program that provides rental assistance to more than 12,400 low-income families, elderly and 
disabled persons each year.  
 
Moore, a Certified Public Accountant, has 15 years of experience in public sector financial 
management, with additional expertise in process improvement and implementing best practices. He 
spent 10 years with the United States Government Accountability Office (GAO) as an Auditor and 
Audit Manager, where he performed financial and performance audits at the request of the U.S. 
Congress, including the first-ever audit of the consolidated financial statements of the federal 
government. Moore has also served as Deputy Commissioner for Finance and Revenue for the City of 
Clarksville, Tenn., and most recently, as Chief Financial Officer for the Forest Preserve District of 
Cook County in Chicago, Ill.  
 
Moore holds an MBA from University of Illinois in Chicago and a bachelor’s degree from Oakwood 
College in Huntsville, Alabama.  
 
John Pfeiffer – As Director of Finance/Chief Financial Officer, Pfeiffer brings 15 years of experience 
in financial management for government and nonprofit organizations. Most recently, he was Chief 
Financial Officer for the Dallas Housing Authority, where he was responsible for all accounting, 
budgeting and financial management duties for the agency’s $250 million annual budget, as well as 
oversight of tax credit housing financing, debt management, and bond financing.  
 
As a Certified Public Accountant, Pfeiffer has also served as Controller for the North Texas Crime 
Commission, in Dallas, Texas; Finance Director for the Eastern Idaho Special Services Agency in 
Idaho Falls, Idaho; and Financial Manager for the Muckleshoot Indian Tribe in Auburn, Wash.  
 
Pfeiffer earned an MBA and a bachelor’s degree from Boise State University. In addition to being a 
CPA, he is a Certified Management Accountant and a Certified Financial Manager. He is currently 
working toward becoming a Certified Government Finance Officer. 
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